
 
 
中国化学工程学报    2003 11 (4): 403-407    ISSN: 1004-616x  CN: 44-1063/R  

 

RESEARCH PAPERS 扩展功能 

本文信息

 Supporting info
 PDF(1578KB)
 [HTML全文](0KB)

 参考文献

服务与反馈

 把本文推荐给朋友   

 加入我的书架 

 加入引用管理器

 引用本文

 Email Alert 
 文章反馈

 浏览反馈信息

相关信息

  本刊中 包含“griseofulvin”的 相
关文章 
本文作者相关文章 

· 胡国勤  
· 陈鸿雁  
· 蔡建国  
· 邓修  

用含夹带剂丙酮的超临界CO2快速膨胀法制备灰黄霉素的微细颗粒 

胡国勤, 陈鸿雁, 蔡建国, 邓修

Chemical Engineering Research Center, East China University of Science and Technology, 
Shanghai 200237, China
收稿日期   修回日期   网络版发布日期     接受日期    

摘要  

Griseofulvin (GF) is an antifungal drug whose pharmaceutical activity can be improved by 
reducingparticle size. In this study the rapid expansion of supercritical solution (RESS) 
was employed to micronize GF.Carbon dioxide with cosolvent acetone was chosen as a 
supercritical mixed solvent. The solubility of GF in super-critical CO2 with cosolvent 
acetone was measured using a dynamic apparatus at pressures between 12 and 32 
MPa,temperatures at 313, 323 and 333K and cosolvent concentration at 1.5, 3.0, 4.5 and 
6.0% 
(by mole). The effect ofpre-expansion pressure, extraction temperature, spraying distance, 
nozzle size and concentration of cosolvent on theprecipitated particles was investigated. 
The results show that the mean particle size of griseofulvin precipitated byRESS was less 
than 1.2 μm. An increase in pre-expansion pressure, extraction temperature, spraying 
distance andconcentration of cosolvent resulted in a decrease in particle size under the 
operating condition studied. With thedecrease of nozzle diameter the particle size reduces. 
The crystallinity and melting point of the original material andthe processed particle by 
RESS were tested by X-ray diffraction (XRD) and differential scanning calorimetry (DSC).No 
evident modification in the crystal habit was found under the experimental conditions 
tested. The morphologyof particles precipitated was analyzed by scanning electron 
microscopy (SEM). 
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Abstract  Griseofulvin (GF) is an antifungal drug whose pharmaceutical activity can be improved by  
reducingparticle size. In this study the rapid expansion of supercritical solution (RESS) 
was employed to micronize GF.Carbon dioxide with cosolvent acetone was chosen as a 
supercritical mixed solvent. The solubility of GF in super-critical CO2 with cosolvent  
acetone was measured using a dynamic apparatus at pressures between 12 and 32 
MPa,temperatures at 313, 323 and 333K and cosolvent concentration at 1.5, 3.0, 4.5 and 6.0% 
(by mole). The effect ofpre-expansion pressure, extraction temperature, spraying distance,  
nozzle size and concentration of cosolvent on theprecipitated particles was investigated. 
The results show that the mean particle size of griseofulvin precipitated byRESS was less 
than 1.2 μm. An increase in pre-expansion pressure, extraction temperature, spraying 
distance andconcentration of cosolvent resulted in a decrease in particle size under the 
operating condition studied. With thedecrease of nozzle diameter the particle size reduces. 
The crystallinity and melting point of the original material andthe processed particle by 
RESS were tested by X-ray diffraction (XRD) and differential scanning calorimetry (DSC).No 
evident modification in the crystal habit was found under the experimental conditions 
tested. The morphologyof particles precipitated was analyzed by scanning electron 
microscopy (SEM). 
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